
WAC 296-17A-7113  Classification 7113.
7113-00 Temporary staffing services: Janitorial, plant or facility 
supplemental maintenance, excluding machinery and grounds keeping 
services

This classification applies to employees of a temporary staffing 
company who are assigned on a temporary basis to a client customer and 
who are engaged in janitorial work, building preoccupancy cleanup, 
plant or facility maintenance, and/or grounds maintenance work on an 
existing landscape. Grounds keeping work contemplated by this classi-
fication means, but is not limited to, mowing lawns, pruning shrubs, 
and weeding, as compared to new landscape construction work. This 
classification includes landscape workers involved exclusively in hand 
labor work such as raking, digging, using a wheelbarrow to haul soil, 
beauty bark or decorative rock, whether performed as maintenance of 
existing landscape or new landscape work.

This classification excludes employees engaged in cleaning exte-
rior windows, cleaning and removing debris or building material, and 
construction of new landscapes such as, but not limited to, clearing 
of land, installation of underground sprinkler systems, moving bould-
ers, who are to be reported separately in classification 7118; and em-
ployees engaged in removing trees who are to be reported separately in 
classification 7121, and machinery maintenance which is to be reported 
in classification 7117. A division of worker hours is not permitted 
between this classification and any other classification.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 51.04.020, 51.16.035, and 51.16.100. WSR 
12-11-109, § 296-17A-7113, filed 5/22/12, effective 7/1/12. WSR 
07-01-014, recodified as § 296-17A-7113, filed 12/8/06, effective 
12/8/06. Statutory Authority: RCW 51.04.020 and 51.16.035. WSR 
03-20-081, § 296-17-76204, filed 9/30/03, effective 1/1/04. Statutory 
Authority: RCW 51.16.035. WSR 98-18-042, § 296-17-76204, filed 
8/28/98, effective 10/1/98. Statutory Authority: RCW 51.04.020(1) and 
51.16.035. WSR 93-12-093, § 296-17-76204, filed 5/31/93, effective 
7/1/93. Statutory Authority: RCW 51.16.035. WSR 88-12-050 (Order 
88-06), § 296-17-76204, filed 5/31/88, effective 7/1/88.]
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